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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
CANNON BEACH CITY COUNCIL 

 
The Cannon Beach City Council will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, November 2, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. 
at Cannon Beach City Hall, 163 East Gower Street, Cannon Beach, regarding the following: 

 
VAC 21-01, On August 23, 2021 Clatsop County filed a request to vacate portions of platted 
and unimproved Pine and Alder Street right of ways in the Seal Rock Beach Subdivision, 
according to chapter 12.31 Street and Alley Vacation of the Municipal Code. The property 
is located on all of Alder Street lying northerly of the easterly extension of the south line of 
Lot 7, Block 9, and all of Pine Street lying northerly of the easterly extension of the south 
line of Lot 11, Block 10, in the Town Plat of Seal Rock Beach, Book 0, Page 77, Clatsop 
County Town Plat Records, in the Open Space (OS) zone. The request will be reviewed 
under Cannon Beach Municipal Code, Section 12.32.030, Street and Alley Vacation, review 
criteria, in accordance with ORS 271.005-271.160.  
 

All interested parties are invited to attend the hearings and express their views. Statements will be accepted in 
writing or orally at the hearing. Failure to raise an issue at the public hearing, in person or by letter, or failure to 
provide statements or evidence sufficient to afford the decision maker an opportunity to respond to the issue 
precludes appeal to the Land Use Board of Appeals based on that issue. 
 
All interested parties are invited to attend the hearings and express their views. Statements will be accepted 
in writing or orally at the hearing. Correspondence should be mailed to the Cannon Beach City Council, 
ATTN: Planning Department, P.O. Box 368, Cannon Beach, OR 97110 or via email at 
planning@ci.cannon-beach.or.us. Written testimony received one week prior to the hearing will be 
included in the City Council’s meeting materials and allow adequate time for review. A failure by the 
applicant or other parties to the hearing to raise an issue at a hearing, in person or by letter, or failure to 
provide statements or evidence sufficient to afford the decision makers an opportunity to respond to the 
issue, precludes appeal based on that issue. Staff reports are available for inspection at no cost or may be 
obtained at a reasonable cost seven days prior to the hearing. Contact Jeff Adams at City Hall (503) 436-
8040 or adams@ci.cannon-beach.or.us for further information. 
 
The City Council reserves the right to continue the hearing to another date and time. If the hearing is 
continued, no further public notice will be provided. The hearings are accessible to the disabled. Contact 
City Manager, the ADA Compliance Coordinator, at (503) 436-8050, if you need any special 
accommodations to attend or to participate in the meeting. TTY (503) 436-8097.  
 
   

Posted:  October 19, 2021 
   
 


